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Friday 28 February 2025  

Before and after school routines for K-2 students 
 

Dear parents and carers,  

It’s always wonderful to have our parents and carers at school in the morning to support the drop off and 

transition of students into classes for the day. 

 

Just a couple of reminders: 

Fixed playground area 

For safety and supervision reasons, the fixed playground area is out of bounds for the students both before 

school and after school. We politely ask that this area is not used by students, younger children and/or 

family members.   

Student toilets 

For child protection reasons, we politely request that the student toilets be used by students only. If a 

parent/carer or family member need to use the bathroom, please make your way to the administration 

block and one of the office staff will direct you to the staff bathroom. 

Social and Emotional Program 

This program is run by our staff to help support targeted students begin the day positively in the morning. 

The staff member running this program will work closely with targeted students to help them smoothly 

transition from being dropped off by a parent/carer to independently (and at times with support) make 

their way to their classroom to begin their learning. We politely ask that parents/carers drop their child off 

at this area so your child can engage successfully with their peers. We are hoping that this program will 

support students to have a positive beginning to the school day and develop resilience, independence and 

friendship.  

Afternoon dismissal 

To help the teachers dismiss the students safely and ensure supervision is maintained, we politely request 

all parents/carers to wait around the perimeter of the Area 3 COLA. Having parents within this area before 

the home time bell, makes the dismissal process a little challenging.  

 

Thank you for being a part of our school community and for partnering with us to ensure the students have an 

enjoyable start to their school day.  

Kind regards, 

 

Mr Scott Fitzgerald         Mr Garry Sheen                     

Assistant Principal Mentor        Executive Principal 
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